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Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 26 September 2017
in the Meeting Room, Foxholes Community Hall
	PRESENT:

Chair

Cllr P Bannister

Cllr S Tomlin

Cllr S Hartle
Cllr C Tomlin
Clerk

Mrs A Adnitt

Guests

County Councillor Janet Sanderson 
Sharon Fox  (NYCC Highways)
We welcomed Janet Sanderson and Sharon Fox, and invited them to speak prior to commencing our meeting.
Janet Sanderson advised that a hidden camera has been installed at the Butterwick Crossroads (and this will be in place for a couple of weeks).  Following a recent incident, Highways are now concerned about the crossroads.  Previous checks concluded that there was adequate signage and the road markings have recently been refreshed.  However, someone from Highways, who was wearing a high visibility jacket, was at the site observing the area and was witness to a vehicle going straight across the crossroads, which didn't stop. The incident was captured on camera and this will be reviewed.  They will be looking at the behaviour of traffic and then come up with suggestions.  Janet suggested that residents should keep a log on all incidents, which should help us.  
Janet advised that we are able to get Community Speed Watch Speed Guns, however, this entails standing at the side of the road in high visibility jackets with signs at the roadside to indicate that there is a Community Speed Watch in place.  This is arranged through the NY Police website.
She also suggested that we sign up to the Highways Portal, which will make it easier to report anything and then check on the progress, but advised that the Parish Council will need its own email address to access it.  Janet said that it is a useful tool as it will trigger any problems to Highways and maintenance can then be scheduled more frequently.
We asked about grip holes but Janet advised these are no longer done.

We asked about salt on the hill at Butterwick as it is very dangerous when icy.  Janet advised that it does not meet the matrix criteria.
We all agreed that things sounded promising and thanked Janet and Sharon for coming to our meeting.
1
Apologies

Vice Chair Cllr A Scruton and Cllr P Warters
2
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on the 24 July 2017 were accepted as an accurate record, and signed by the Chairman.
3
Matters Arising
Play Park - Alastair was not present so wasn't able to give an update as to whether he has spoken to Wendy Foster regarding the paperwork and monies held in an account in respect of the Play Park.  Audrey to check with Alastair.
4
Parish Council Vacancy
Still no interest.  Wolds Warbler advertised our vacancy in both the August and September editions.  We will continue to ask around if anyone is interested.
5
Planning Applications
17/00772/HOUSE – Erection of a two storey extension with attached lobby and external chimney stack and erection of a single garage at manor farm Cottage, Main Street, Foxholes – APPROVAL NOTICE

Discussed, no issues raised
6
Defibrillators

The Defib cabinets have now been installed at the Butterwick Farm Shop and at Scrutons in Foxholes (thanks to Mr Exley for this), however, the defibs are not actually in the cabinets.  Chris Tomlin to check with Scrutons and Philip Bannister to check with Bannisters.  They will keep Audrey up to date with any information.
Audrey has advised Yorkshire Ambulance Service of location and sent the guardians' details as required.  
A training session has been arranged for residents on how to operate the defibrillators plus basic first aid (cost £200), this will take place in the Community Hall on Tuesday 17th October at 7.15 pm for 7.30 start.  The trainer is Jayne Scott from Yorkshire Ambulance Service.  Have advertised in the next edition of the Wolds Warbler, and advertised on the list of events at the hall.  Training needs to be done periodically and Janet Sanderson suggested merging with surrounding parishes to share the cost.
Audrey got a quote from The Engraving Company in Filey, cost will be approximately £30 each for A5 sized plaques.  Audrey confirmed the wording for the plaques with Philip.  
7

Street Lighting

Audrey has gone ahead with the maintenance contract for the 7 lights owned by the parish council, as we are legally obliged to maintain them.  Costs are, Routine Cyclical Maintenance (every 2 years) £176 + Vat.  Mandatory Electrical Testing (every 6 years) £211 + Vat.  Repairing defects within 7 days £36 + Vat.  As we are not sure if and when they were last tested, had to commence with the mandatory electrical testing, they have now repaired the broken street light near to Scruton’s Foundry at the same time.
8

Community Hall Rental Invoice

The invoice is outstanding for the use of 6 x 2 hour evening meetings at the Community Hall £72.  Audrey is awaiting further instructions following negotiations to reduce the hire costs.  Also, at the meeting we had a word with the Community Hall Treasurer, who said he would review the fee.

9

Play Park

Annual Inspection has taken place and Audrey circulated the Report to everyone by email prior to the meeting.  Chris was asked to have a look at the remaining equipment to see if it is worthwhile doing any repairs, which will then be discussed at the next meeting.
10

Butterwick Crossroads Speeding Concerns

This was discussed earlier in the evening.
11
Finance

Account Balances
Current Account (after transactions below) £1,479.90
Reserve Account £3,084.68
National Savings & Investment Account £1,779.79
Balances shown after payments made and monies received.

Monies Received
None
Payments Made

None

Payments to Raise
Hall rental for 6 meetings between May 17 & April 18 - Amount under discussion

Zurich Municipal (Insurance) - £462.98

Clerks Salary (June to Sept) £375 Clerks expenses (Mileage, Stamps,  Envelopes) £28.93 -   Total £403.93
Neil Tomlin Website domain charges (2016-2018) - £162.90

Autela payroll - £24

ROSPA Ltd- Play-park Inspection - £79.80

All other items above were approved for payment and cheques signed.
12
Correspondence since the last meeting
Discussed
13
Other Information

None
15
Date and Time of Next Meeting – Tuesday 14th November 2017 at 7:30pm. 



